(May 18, 2023 Board Meeting)

Attachment 2
CO Status Report April 2023

14-258-5F, Flood Control Project in the vicinity of 135th Street and Central Avenue in
Crestwood, CSA. The contract is currently 88 calendar days behind schedule for a projected
final completion date of October 23, 2023, based on the latest construction schedule update,
SU8-R0. The delay on the project is due to a design change in the Cal Sag culvert to resolve a
conflict with an existing petroleum line and waiting for the Village of Crestwood to complete 5
water service connections on 135th St prior to the watermain abandonment on South End Lane.
The contractor is currently making efforts working weekends and multiple crews to recover lost
time. The contractor has completed the Cal Sag culvert with guardrail remaining to be installed
for the area. The contractor continues the 72-in storm sewer installation, currently crossing
135th St by Loomis Lane. Sanitary sewer and water relocations to accommodate the 72-in
storm sewer have been completed with the exceptions of a sanitary manhole on South End
Lane and the watermain crossing on Loomis Lane which will both be completed after the
contractor crosses the area with the 72-in storm sewer.

14-111-5FR, Flood Control Project on 1st Avenue from Roosevelt Road to Cermak Road, SSA.
The contract was awarded on May 19, 2022, with a start date of June 3, 2022, and a contract
completion date of July 27, 2023. Installation of the 1st Avenue Cutoff storm sewer and the new
sewer outfall at the Des Plaines River are complete. Work continues with the installation of
storm sewers, storm sewer inlets, and bioswales along 1st Avenue. The contract is currently
113 calendar days behind schedule. The anticipated final completion date is November 17, 2023.



